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2002-2022,	the	circle	is	complete!
Dear	visitor,
This	month	marks	20	years	since	I	went	to	Ghana	via	the	Dutch	TV	program	'Spoorloos'	and
came	face	to	face	with	my	father	(daddy).	A	moment	never	to	be	forgotten.	It	felt	both	surreal
and	familiar,	I	wanted	to	leave	and	I	wanted	to	stay,	felt	loved	and	very	lonely	and	all	in	a	split
second.	That	day	changed	my	life	tremendously,	for	the	better	even	though	it	didn't	seem	like	it
for	the	first	few	years.	I	didn't	know	what	to	do	with	all	the	questions	and	feelings	but	time	will
tell....

Now,	it	is	20	years	later	and	I	look	back	with	pleasure	and	pride	on	the	very	eventful	'Ghana
time'.	Daddy	expressed	the	wish	that	his	daughters	would	go	to	school.	We	managed	to	do	that,
but	it	didn't	make	the	poverty	disappear,	that	is	a	long	term	project.	Now	the	2nd	generation	is
going	to	tertiary	education	and	their	parents	have	learned	to	live	instead	of	survive.	This	change
in	attitude	does	wonders.	It	makes	the	sun	shine	in	their	heart	and	that	is	wonderful	to	witness.	It
is	like	an	oil	slick,	which	does	not	just	stay	within	the	families.

They	stand	on	their	own	two	feet	and	have	an	eye	for	each	other,	for	people	around	them	and
for	the	community.	For	example,	Lucy	shelters	and	pays	for	the	studies	of	2	Senior	High
students,	our	students	Owusu	and	Emmanuel	help	with	homework	and	Ama	asks	attention	to
the	clinic	in	Oyoko.	I	am	no	longer	the	initiator	but	I	am	supportive	where	necessary.

With	pride	I	can	say,	the	circle	is	complete!	Thanks	to	all	the	donors	who	made	this	possible.

In	this	newsletter	stories	about:
a	bed	for	Owusu	Ansah,	20	years	later
Intermediate	year	for	Emmanuel
embroidery	lessons	for	Adwoa
finally	to	Senior	High
Computer	system	for	clinic	in	Oyoko
Clean	house
connection
Dinner’s	ready!
African	flags

	
Enjoy	reading!
Warm	greetings,	Moniek

A	bed	for	Owusu	Ansah,	20	years	later
One	of	the	first	things	I	did	for	Daddy	(Owusu	Ansah)	20	years	ago	was	to	have	a	bed	made.	It
was	heartbreaking	to	watch	him	literally	drop	to	the	floor	on	his	mattress.	Parkinson's	made	it
difficult	for	him	to	move	and	letting	himself	fall	was	the	only	way	he	could	go	to	sleep.	At	the	time
I	received	€1,500	from	various	people	and	had	a	bed	and	chair	made	at	height.	The	house	was
also	painted	and	refurbished.	Spoorloos	returned	to	take	a	look	and	made	a	beautiful	2nd
broadcast.	What	progress	we	had	already	made.

Now,	20	years	later,	I	realize	that	I'm	having	another	bed	made	for	Owusu	Ansah.	Also,	a	house
is	being	refurbished	in	which	grandson	and	student	Owusu	Ansah	now	lives	(read	'clean	house',
further	down	in	this	newsletter).	He	'owns'	the	big	bunch	of	keys	and	sees	the	Quashie	School
Project	house	as	'his	house'.	Proudly,	he	calls	the	first	evening	and	gives	a	tour	of	the	house	via
image	calling.	The	next	morning	Owusu	let	us	know	that	he	was	a	bit	nervous,	being	all	alone	in
a	big	house.	He	heard	all	kinds	of	noises	and	walked	around	the	house	several	times	to	see	if
everything	was	ok.	He	is	not	supposed	to	live	there	alone.	The	house	in	Koforidua,	just	like
daddy's	house	in	Oyoko,	is	going	to	be	a	place	where	people	come	together.	A	place	of
connection.

The	circle	is	complete	and	at	the	same	time	a	new	circle	begins...

Embroidery	lessons	for	Adwoa
In	previous	newsletters	I	wrote	that	shipping	the	embroidery	machine	from	China	to	Ghana	was
a	long	time	coming.	Then	the	road	break	in	front	of	Adwoa's	shop.	The	roads	in	Ghana	consist
of	red	sand.	Especially	in	the	dry	season,	this	gives	a	lot	of	dust	which	is	bad	for	the	electronics
of	the	machine	and	Adwoa	was	advised	to	wait	until	the	road	was	finished.	The	wait	has	taken
much	longer	than	she	had	hoped	but	finally	Adwoa	can	start	her	embroidery	lesson	because
'you	have	to	practice	on	your	own	machine',	she	lets	me	know.

My	trainer	is	Mr.	Dauda	and	his	machine	is	4x	the	size	of	mine.	He	has	an	8-piece	embroidery
machine.	He	is	good	and	has	trained	many	people	in	Kumasi.'	There	are	more	and	more	costs
coming	up	that	I	didn't	count	on.	I	knew	I	had	to	buy	threads,	but	other	expenses	are	also
needed,	among	others	different	software	packages.	I	am	going	to	take	care	of	it	myself	because
you	have	already	done	so	much	for	me.	The	design	you	see	I	made	as	an	'exam	assignment'
and	Mr.	Dauda	was	satisfied'.

Intermediate	year	for	Emmanuel
We	got	proof!	Emmanuel	has	passed	his	Senior	High.	Congratulations	Emmanuel!	And	now?
He	would	like	to	become	a	pilot	but	doesn't	know	where	to	start.	I	advise	him	to	search	on	the
Internet.	He	does	so	and	discovers	that	there	is	no	pilot	training	in	Ghana	at	all.	He	can	go	to
South	Africa	or	America	but	that	is	too	far	for	him.	He	discovers	that	training	costs	a	lot	of
money	and	realizes	that	even	the	Quashie	School	Project	cannot	afford	that.	His	dream	is	falling
apart.	Emmanuel's	mother	talks	about	training	as	a	dental	assistant	but	he	has	to	think	about
that.	Nothing	is	good	enough	at	the	moment	and	he	getting	a	little	depressed.	I	have	a	hard	time
dealing	with	it	and	have	many	conversations	with	Lucy	about	Emmanuel.	She	is	much	milder
and	is	sure	that	he	will	be	fine.	I	have	to	laugh	because	when	Owusu	was	in	a	similar	situation,
Lucy	and	I	reacted	exactly	the	opposite.	And	yes,	with	Owusu,	too,	things	turned	out	just	fine.

After	consulting	with	the	WhatsApp	student	group,	we	decide	to	add	Emmanuel.	He's	not	a
'student'	yet	but	is	going	to	be.	Owusu	tells	Emmanuel	that	this	group	is	a	safe	place.	He	can	tell
anything,	really	anything,	that	is	on	his	mind.	Emmanuel	is	very	reserved	by	nature	but	he
begins	to	tell	his	story	and	ask	questions.	Lucy	and	I	are	pleasantly	surprised.	The	boys	are	also
much	more	in	touch	with	each	other	and	Emmanuel	is	enjoying	life	again.	He	gets	up	and	goes
to	help	his	'father'	Ampofo	in	the	furniture	workshop.	In	the	picture	he	is	working	on	the	bed	for
Owusu.	Emmanuel	is	also	asked	by	a	teacher	in	his	hometown	to	help	students	with	their
homework.	Dental	assistant	doesn't	seem	so	crazy	to	him	in	the	end.	He	still	has	six	months	to
think	about	it,	because	that	is	when	the	registration	period	for	further	education	begins.

Finally	to	Senior	High
At	the	end	of	last	year,	Louisa	completed	her	Junior	High	School	with	very	good	grades.	Louisa
took	exams	in	9	subjects	and	at	the	end	of	March	she	finally	got	her	results.	Many	A's
(excellent)	and	B's	and	only	one	C	(average).	She	can	go	to	the	school	of	her	choice	in	Cape
Coast,	because	every	school	wants	a	student	with	these	results.	In	early	April,	she	leaves
Kumasi	with	her	mother	and	little	sister	to	attend	the	'Holy	Child'	Senior	High	school	for	girls.	A
4-hour	journey.

Her	mother	lets	us	know:
'How	happy	I	am	that	I	was	able	to	support	Louisa	to	take	the	'normal'	exam	after	her	early
exam.	Now	she	can	attend	one	of	the	renowned	and	well-disciplined	Senior	High	School	in
Cape	Coast-Central	Region	of	Ghana,	called	HOLY	CHILD.	In	the	photos,	Louisa	is	wearing	a
dress	called	"check"	used	by	the	freshmen.	The	material,	color	and	model	is	determined	by	the
school	because	students	are	not	allowed	to	wear	normal	clothes	to	school.	Most	parents	sew
the	dress	themselves.	Louisa	sews	her	name	into	her	clothing	so	it	can't	get	lost.	She	is	taking
the	program,	General	Science.	She	needs	this	if	she	wants	to	become	a	paediatrician	but	even
if	she	wants	to	do	something	else	in	a	few	years,	this	preliminary	education	allows	you	to	go	in
many	directions.	Louisa	is	so	happy	with	her	new	school	and	she	calls	and	says,	"mommy	thank
Moniek	and	all	the	donors	for	me.

I	too	thank	you	and	appreciate	all	of	you,
kind	regards,	Adwoa	(mother	of	Louisa)

Computer	system	for	clinic	in	Oyoko
Ama	immediately	started	doing	'National	Service'	after	her	education,	last	year.	In	Ghana,	it	is
customary	for	every	student	to	do	this	service	after	finishing	higher	education.	In	this	way
students	get	practical	experience	and,	who	knows,	a	new	job.	Ama	works	in	the	clinic	in	Oyoko
but	she	does	her	'National	Service'	in	the	hospital	in	Tafo.	Tafo	works	with	a	good	computer
system	for	patient	administration.	"Moniek,	can	the	Quashie	School	Project	arrange	that	for	the
clinic	in	Oyoko?	That	would	be	great!	We	spend	so	much	time	filling	out	papers	now.	With	the
computer,	everything	only	has	to	be	done	once	and	every	department	can	access	the
information.	I	immediately	see	the	filled	cabinets	with	patient	files	in	my	head	and	dive	into	my
archive	of	Ghana	photos.	At	the	time	I	was	amazed	by	the	system.	Files	everywhere,	in	offices
but	also	in	the	reception	area.	I	understand	Ama's	desire	to	modernize	this	system.

I	have	since	received	an	official	request	from	the	clinic	in	Oyoko	for	this	software	system.	This
indicates	that	they	too	are	interested	and	not	just	Ama.	The	clinic	has	6	departments,	and	each
department	needs	a	computer.	Ama	recommends	using	the	same	software	program	as	in	Tafo,
which	makes	sense	to	me	because	this	way	patient	data	can	be	exchanged	more	easily.	For
computers,	software,	transport	and	training	a	total	of	€5,000	is	needed.
Do	you	want	to	participate	in	this	project?

You	can	donate	an	amount	to	Rek.nr.:	NL80TRIO	0788	8632	23	(BIC:	TRIONL2U)	or	donate	via
the	button	below.
If	you	want	more	information,	please	feel	free	to	contact	me.	I	will	make	an	extensive	request	for
you,	but	I	wanted	to	let	you	know.	Simply	because	I	want	the	Oyoko	clinic	to	be	able	to	develop.

donate	via	this	button

Clean	house
We	rented	a	house	in	Koforidua	because	the	Homeland	Oyoko	project	is	not	going	so	smooth
yet.	Teachers	and	students	at	the	university	in	Kumasi	are	working	on	it,	but	I	find	out	that
explaining	our	vision	from	a	distance	is	very	difficult.	In	the	rented	house,	we	can	make	a	start
with	what	we	plan	to	do	at	Homeland,	namely,	bringing	students	and	guests	in	contact	with	each
other.	The	rental	income	from	the	guest	room	will	be	used	to	send	young	students	to	further
education.

Lucy	goes	to	the	rental	house	with	her	kids	to	clean.	There	are	still	many	traces	of	construction
visible,	and	she	wants	the	house	to	look	clean	when	I	come	to	Ghana.	Bravely	they	get	to	work
and	all	her	kids	help	out.	But	a	lot	has	to	be	done	and	Lucy	doesn't	get	everything	done	that	she
wanted	to	do.	Sorry,	Moniek,	but	it	is	too	much,	we	have	to	do	it	bit	by	bit.

I	have	been	in	the	house	since	8	May.	It	is	beautiful	but	also	a	huge	job	to	get	it	clean.	In	the
next	newsletter	I	will	tell	you	more	about	it.

Connection
In	2014,	Lucy	visited	the	Netherlands.	She	was	very	surprised	that	family,	acquaintances	and
donors	made	the	effort	to	meet	her.	We	also	went	to	visit	relatives.	'Oh,	that's	how	you	guys	do
it.	I'm	going	to	do	that	too,'	she	said	at	the	end	of	her	vacation.	Lucy	kept	her	word.	Every	year
she	had	a	meeting	with	her	sisters,	usually	at	Easter	because	that's	when	everyone	has	the	day
off.	This	year	she	packed	her	car	and	visited	several	relatives	such	as	her	grandmother	and
niece	Margreth	(yellow	shirt).	'I	have	to	organize	a	lot	to	go	out	with	all	my	6	children,	but	I	am
so	glad	I	went	anyway.	It	feels	great	to	see	my	grandmother	so	happy.	Then	suddenly
organizing	turns	into	a	small	effort.'

Watch	Lucy	during	her	education	for	secretaries	Spoorloos	broadcast	2005

Dinner’s	ready!
'What's	in	the	New	Cooking	Bag?'	I	ask	Lucy,	when	she	sends	me	the	picture.	'Oh	just	Oily	Rice.
That's	easy	to	take	with	you.	I	made	it	at	home	(Accra)	and	in	Koforidua	(2.5	hours	later)	it	was
ready	and	still	warm'.	'No	sauce	with	it,	just	the	rice?"	is	my	Dutch	question.	I	often	forget	that
rice,	beans	or	roots	are	the	main	ingredient	because	vegetables	are	comparatively	very
expensive.	With	omelette	sauce,	but	I	made	that	in	Koforidua,'	Lucy	says.	A	nice	easy	snack
dish,	although	I	did	eat	a	portion	of	salad	with	it.
Ingredients	for	2	persons

2	cups	of	brown	rice
4	cups	of	boiling	water
1	onion
1	clove	of	garlic
generous	splash	of	sunflower	oil
salt	to	the	taste

Side	dish
3	to	4	tomatoes
1/2	red	bell	pepper
2	eggs
small	pepper
small	splash	of	oil
salt	to	the	taste

Enjoy	your	meal!

Preparation	Oily	Rice
Put	the	oil	in	a	hot	pan	and	add	the	onions	and
garlic.	When	the	onions	are	glazy	add	the	rice	and
stir	fry	it	for	2	to	3	minutes	on	a	low	heat.	The	rice
should	not	go	brown.	Slowly	add	boiling	water.
Bring	to	a	boil	again,	add	salt	to	the	taste	and
simmer	with	lid	on	the	pan	for	5	minutes.	Then
place	the	pan	in	the	New	Cooking	Bag.	After	one
hour	the	food	will	be	ready.
(Caution:	water	with	oil	can	splash,	so	add	it
slowly!)

Preparation	for	omelette	sauce
Cut	the	tomatoes,	sweet	bell	pepper	and	small
pepper	into	small	cubes.	Heat	the	oil	and	stir	fry
the	vegetables	al	dente.	Add	the	beaten	eggs	and
keep	stirring	until	a	grainy	sauce	arises.	Season
with	salt.

Order	a	New	Cooking	Bag

African	flags
We	have	something	to	celebrate,	20	years	'Spoorloos'!

We	have	colorful	garlands	with	flags	made	of	African	fabrics,	with	colored	backing.
The	garland	of	4	meter	(13	flags)	costs	€	20
The	5	meter	long	garland	(17	flags)	costs	€25.
The	garland	comes	in	a	nice	and	handy	storage	bag	and	can	be	sent	by	mail.

Celebrate	with	us!
Send	an	email	to	info@quashieschoolproject.nl
or	call	0031	(0)6	2028	1979	and	make	an	appointment	to	visit	our	store.

Quashie	School	Project	(NGO)

Voorstraat	43
9693	EE	Bad	Nieuweschans
The	Netherlands
0031	6	2028	1979
info@quashieschoolproject.nl

We	are	happy	with
donations	of	any
amount

RSIN	860642008
KvK	76487784
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